
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE FEBRUARY 7, 2005 

ELECTED OFFICIALS IMMUNITY ACT, 2004 

Recommendation 

Councillor Carella recommends that the following resolution be adopted by Council: 
 
WHEREAS a Private Member's Bill entitled the 'Elected Officials Immunity Act, 2004' has been 
introduced in the Legislative Assembly of Ontario by Member of Provincial Parliament Jerry J. 
Ouellette; 
 
AND WHEREAS the Bill, if passed, will provide elected members of municipal councils and 
school boards the same privilege, immunities, and powers presently granted to members of the 
Legislative Assembly; 
 
AND WHEREAS the legislation is designed to assist elected officials and municipalities by 
allowing more freedom of speech and public debate in chamber settings without the reprise of 
court action; 
 
AND WHEREAS MPP Jerry J. Oullette has written a letter to Council dated December 14, 2004 
stating that any support or assistance that can be provided would be greatly appreciated, and 
requesting that the local MPP as well as Premier Dalton McGuinty be contacted with Council's 
endorsement of this Bill; 
 
AND WHEREAS Council supports and endorses the Bill; 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council of the City of Vaughan hereby confirms its 
support and endorsement of the Private Member's Bill entitled the 'Elected Officials Immunity Act, 
2004' that has been introduced in the Legislative Assembly of Ontario by Member of Provincial 
Parliament Jerry J. Oullette. 
 
AND that a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Premier of Ontario, Dalton McGuinty, the 
local Member of Provincial Parliament, the Honourable Greg Sorbara, Minister of Finance, and 
the local Member of Provincial Parliament, Mario G. Racco.   

Purpose 

To provide Council with a resolution to confirm its support and endorsement of the Private 
Member's Bill entitled the 'Elected Officials Immunity Act, 2004' that has been introduced in the 
Legislative Assembly of Ontario by Member of Provincial Parliament Jerry J. Oullette. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

A Private Member's Bill entitled the 'Elected Officials Immunity Act, 2004' has been introduced in 
the Legislative Assembly of Ontario by Member of Provincial Parliament Jerry J. Ouellette.  The 
Bill, if passed, will provide elected members of municipal councils and school boards the same 
privilege, immunities, and powers presently granted to members of the Legislative Assembly.  
The legislation is designed to assist elected officials and municipalities by allowing more freedom 
of speech and public debate in chamber settings without the reprise of court action.  MPP Jerry J. 
Oullette has written a letter to Council dated December 14, 2004 stating that any support or 
assistance that can be provided would be greatly appreciated, and requesting that the local MPP 
as well as Premier Dalton McGuinty be contacted with Council's endorsement of this Bill. 
 
 
 



 

 

Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Conclusion 

This resolution confirms the support and endorsement of Council of the Private Member's Bill 
entitled the 'Elected Officials Immunity Act, 2004' that has been introduced in the Legislative 
Assembly of Ontario by Member of Provincial Parliament Jerry J. Oullette. 

Attachments 

1. Letter dated December 14, 2004 from MPP Jerry J. Oullette. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 
 
 
Councillor Carella 
















